
 

 

 

 

 

WHEREAS, Municipal Finance Officers and their staff provide the financial expertise in our 

community that is an integral part of our citizens' everyday lives; and 

WHEREAS, Municipal Finance Officers are responsible for development and 

implementation of best practices for all financial reporting that incorporates both political 

and managerial aspects, as well as a responsibility to report and account for the provision 

of services and use of resources; and 

WHEREAS, the Swansboro Finance Department prepares, balances, and manages the 

Annual Budget and Financial Plan for the General Fund, Capital Projects, and various 

restricted funds; to help decision makers make informed choices about the provision of 

services and capital assets and to promote stakeholder participation in the process. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Mayor John Davis, on behalf of the Swansboro Board of 

Commissioners, do hereby proclaim the month of June 2023 as 

“MUNICIPAL FINANCE MONTH” 

in the Town of Swansboro and call upon all citizens to recognize the contributions that our 

Municipal Finance Director, Sonia Johnson, and staff, Angela Stewart and Ashley 

Mastracco make every day to assure the financial well-being of the Town.   

This 12th day of June 2023. 

 

 

         ___________________________ 

        Mayor John Davis 

 

 

Attest: 

 

____________________________         

Alissa Fender, Town Clerk 
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